


Byrne State Crisis Intervention Program
Advisory Board Meeting
May 20, 2025
Minutes


The Byrne State Crisis Intervention Program (SCIP) State Advisory Board (SAB) meeting was held on Tuesday, May 20, 2025, at the Michigan State Police (MSP) Headquarters in Dimondale, Michigan.

The meeting was called to order at 9:35 a.m. by Ms. Nancy Becker Bennett. 

Roll call was taken by Ms. Brittany Jeffers.

The following board members were present:
· Ms. Jenita Moore
· Mr. Ryan Gamby
· Ms. Angela Povilaitis
· Mr. Matt Saxton
· Mr. Ron Wiles
· Ms. Cheri Bruinsma

The following representatives were present:
· Ms. Nancy Becker Bennett, Director, MSP Grants and Community Services Division (GCSD) on behalf of Lt. Col. Ryan Pennell, Chair
· Dr. Hsing-Fang Hsieh, University of Michigan (U of M), Institute for Firearm Injury Prevention (IFIP) on behalf of Dr. Marc Zimmerman 

The following guests were present:
· Ms. Lindsey Holden, Acting Manager, Grants Management Section, MSP GCSD
· Ms. Brittany Jeffers, Department Specialist, MSP GCSD
· Ms. Kathy Stambaugh, Senior Executive Management Assistant, MSP GCSD
· Ms. Meaghan Zielinski, MSP GCSD
· Dr. Zainab Hans, U of M, IFIP

Approval of March 11, 2025, Minutes

Ms. Becker Bennett asked members to review the March 11, 2025, meeting minutes and then asked for a motion to approve the minutes.  Following clarification of an item in the minutes, the motion was made by Mr. Saxton and seconded by Ms. Bruinsma.  The motion to approve the March 11, 2025, meeting minutes as written was unanimously approved.

Approval of Agenda/Additions

Ms. Becker Bennett asked for members to review the agenda and if there were any additions.  She then asked for a motion to approve the meeting agenda.  A motion to approve the agenda was offered by Ms. Moore and seconded by Ms. Povilaitis.  No discussion or additions were offered.  The agenda as written was unanimously approved.

Old Business

A. Update on Byrne SCIP Grant Awards – Ms. Jeffers  



Ms. Jeffers presented detailed updates on progress made by Phase 1 and Phase 2 grant recipients during the January through March 2025 quarter.  Updates were provided on programs targeting youth resilience, school-based interventions, firearm safety initiatives, behavioral health training, and community engagement.  

An update of the Phase 3 award process from January through March 2025 was reviewed.  Award and denial letters were mailed to applicants, and signed contracts are due back from award recipients by June 30, 2025.  One awardee has sent notification that they are declining the award due to financial considerations.  

The timeline for Byrne SCIP Phase 4 was reviewed.  An orientation webinar is scheduled for May 28, 2025.  The application period runs from June 2 to July 15, 2025; awards anticipated to be announced September 8, 2025; and the start of the grant period on October 1, 2025.  Lessons learned in the Phase 3 grant process have been incorporated into the Phase 4 process to make the process easier for applicants.

Board members asked for a breakdown of expenditures by each Phase 1 and 2 grantee.  Ms. Jeffers will provide this to the SAB members.

B. MDHHS CVI Office and Grant Update – Ms. Becker Bennett

In the absence of Ms. Jennifer DeLaCruz, Ms. Becker Bennett read the MDHHS Community Violence Intervention Services (OCVIS) Office update provided by Ms. DeLaCruz.  

The MDDHS is providing support for and has been promoting the planned Gun Violence Prevention/Intervention Conference.

The first OCVIS statewide meeting was held and focused on existing CVI programs.  There were 88 individuals representing nine cities.  A professional development training on trauma informed care was also conducted for contractors and focused on frontline violence interrupters.  Over 55 people representing 10 out of 12 contractors participated.   

The YouTube video ads shared at the March meeting have received an estimated 2 million impressions with over 600,000 video views, over 3.2 million on gas station TVs, and 3.3 million impressions Michigan Association of Broadcasters television spots.

MDHHS launched a Firearm Injury Prevention webpage that provides information to the public on topics such as prevention, programming, facts, storage requirements, and penalties.

New Business  

A. Byrne SCIP Research/Evaluation Update – Dr. Hans

Dr. Hans shared an update on the progress of technical assistance meetings with grantees.  To date, IFIP has met with five Phase 1 grantees and seven Phase 2 grantees.  An update was provided on the efforts of collecting data from grantees.  When all data has been collected, it will be compiled into a summary report.  Dr. Hans will continue to meet with grantees and assist those that need it with getting started.

Welcome meetings are being scheduled and conducted with Phase 3 grantees.

Data on the different implementation strategies is being collected.

The catalog of CVI programs in Michigan is still being developed into an interactive online map, and will be made available soon.  The program will link users to the individual CVI program websites, if available.  There are over 100 programs identified but not all locations have been pinpointed on the map yet.

Discussion followed on the types of data being collected, collaboration with local evaluators, the ability to identify the positive affect of Byrne SCIP funding on different programs, and challenges that occur in the data collection process.  Ms. Becker Bennett stated the importance of ensuring credit is given in the report to other funding sources that might also be supporting the grantees’ programs.

Dr. Hans asked that SAB members consider additional strategies for disseminating information to allow for local agencies to incorporate some of the best practices into what they are doing.

B. Community/Gun Violence Intervention Summit – Ms. Becker Bennett

The Gun Violence Intervention (formerly “Prevention”) Summit scheduled for October 7-8, 2025 was again discussed.  Save-the-date appointments will be sent out soon.

The draft agenda was reviewed.  There was discussion on the various speakers lined up for the summit and obtaining the closing key note speaker.  Several options were put forth by Byrne SAB members for consideration and they will all be checked into further.

Ms. Becker Bennett asked for a motion to move forward with the summit at $35 per person for registration.  A motion to approve the agenda was offered by Mr. Saxton and seconded by Ms. Moore.  The motion was unanimously approved.  

Public Comment

No public comments were offered. 

Adjournment

No announcements were made.  Ms. Becker Bennett thanked the board for their input and discussion during this very important meeting.

The next advisory board meeting will be held Thursday, August 14, 2025, at MSP Headquarters in the Centennial Conference Room.  This meeting will consist of the SAB meeting, followed by the Phase 4 grant application review.  The time for this meeting is tentatively 9:30 a.m.–3:00 p.m.    

Ms. Becker Bennett then asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was made by Mr. Saxton and seconded by Ms. Povilaitis.  The motion was unanimously approved.  

The meeting was adjourned at 11:31 p.m. 
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